

22<sup>nd</sup> January 2014

Dear Sir/Madam

## **Relocation of DOC Kaitoke carpark**

The Department of Conservation is relocating the Kaitoke entrance to the Tararua Forest Park. The current carpark, at the end of Marchant Road will be removed and new facilities installed at a new site near the entrance to Camp Kaitoke.

The new car park will be clearly marked on the left hand side of Kiwi Ranch Road which is located near the end of Marchant Rd. It will feature a toilet, information panels and a track connecting it to the Puffer Saddle track, Smiths Creek and Marchant Ridge.

These facilities are being relocated to increase vehicle security and improve the visitor experience at this important access point.

This work is due to be completed by April 2014.

For any further information please contact me at the Manawatu/Wairarapa District Office.

Kind regards

Hayden Barrett Senior Works Officer Āpiha Matua Manawatu/Wairarapa District Office, Palmerston North